
                           February Coaches Report 2018 
  Good news! New skaters rejoining and joining in the Canskate and Adult programs   

 

Star 1 program has to 7 skaters in the program  

 

Can Skate our registration has increased to 51+ skaters. The Program Assistants are   

amazing and the club is getting recognized for the Program we offer.  

  

CanSkate Beginners – Our Block D class of 11 skaters are moving and will be ready to move 

into Canskate in the fall. I will be finishing up testing in March. 

 

Adults/Teen Skate – Our Monday class has filled up to 10 registered & Thursday will have 

11 next week registered.   

 

Power Skills Program  

Full classes registered for Youth Power  

Recommendation if skaters are registered and miss 4 classes in row then they lose  

Their placing and others can register for the class.  

Adult Power Classes 7 registered 

 

Feb 25th test day - Shannon – test chair tried to negotiate with the region judge’s 

chair to use our local judge for the 4 tests that we submitted and was turned down. 

If we used a judge from down island each test would have cost approximately $150 / 

skater which are not affordable or acceptable. I canceled the ice this morning 

February 20th for Sunday February 25th and waiting to hear from the SDR if we will 

be charged for it or not.    

 

Our competitors did an amazing job at the VI regionals in Port Alberni.  

We had 10 register to compete with two dropping out and they made improvements 

which impressed themselves! Star 1-3 received Silver Ribbons,  

Star 4 Johanna receive a gold medal, Heidi 6th, Jazlynn 10th &   

Larissa 11th place respectively. Jazlynn and Larissa had new programs and need more 

time to perfect them. Congratulations Team!      Well run competition. 

 
Ice allocation – Summer – still waiting on changing our 2.5 hours’ time from   7:15 – 9:45am 

to 8-10:30 am. 

 

2018/19 Fall/Winter season – I have kept the same amount of ice time we had this year 

With cancelling the holidays with one exception in February for the first or second  

competition Friday to cancel. I was told Lynda would have those dates. 

Booked Ice show / Gala times  

Do not know about Spring 2019 ice.     

 

Lynda and I both went to a meeting with the Spring ice users – Bryce Cockburn and 

SRD and they had booked their ice without consideration of our club and gave us 8:15 

pm – 10:15 pm. Lynda and I negotiated Monday nights from 6-7:30pm and Friday 7-

8am. 

 

  Rae Anne Hesketh – Director of the Campbell River Skating Club  
 


